
 

W/E 31st March 2023 

The Fortnightly  

Issue 11 

'Jesus said to her, 'I am the resurrection and the life. The one who 

believes in me will live, even though they die; and whoever lives by 

believing in me will never die. Do you believe this?'  John 11:25-26 

 



Headteacher's Welcome 

Dear Parent/carer,  

It is the last week of the spring term!  I can't quite believe that we will soon be entering the summer 

term.  Where has the time gone?  It seems like only yesterday that our new starters began.  At the 

start of April (tomorrow), we will find out the names of 20 new recruits to the Cottingham team.  

The summer term is a great term with so many things being planned in the background.  It will soon 

be that time when we announce the title of the end of year performance to the year 6 children.   As 

always, keep a look out for news that will include dates and time of so many events.  The Year 6 

leavers will certainly enjoy their last term to include their special party on Thursday 20th July (Date 

for the diary!)  

This newsletter was due to be sent out on Friday so rather than have a lovely weekend, I hope you 

had a lovely weekend.  To all the mums, aunties, grans and sisters, Happy Mothers Day!  My mum 

was away in Devon so rather than flowers, I was able to treat her to a meal out that of course 

included scones and cream (Oh and jam but which way round?)   

I have been able to find out from the trust the INSET days for 23/24.  They are as follows and are also 

included further in the news.  They will hopefully help you to plan work arrangements and holidays.  

As always, I ask that you do NOT book holidays during term time.  You will have read in the recently 

provided attendance policy - that term time absence for holiday purposes is unauthorised.  I thank 

you for your understanding.   

INSET Days 2023 to 2024 

Mon 4th/Tues 5th Sep 

Thurs 4th/Fri 5th Jan 

Mon 26th Feb  

This week has been a success for our musicians who performed to their parents/carers and peers.  I 

mentioned to the choir, that their lunchtime session will again be offered next term (See the letter) 

with payment made in the usual way please.  I hope to see more children inspired and wanting to 

join Cecilia and her choir.  Once again, we will be offering the chance for children to enjoy guitar, 

drum, keyboard, ukulele and vocal tuition.  If this is of interest to your child, please do email me.  Joe 

and Jamie will contact those of you whose children area already involved in tuition.  (Places do get 

snapped up!)  

As you know, I wrote to you recently with regards to the children's disappointing and unacceptable 

use of both the KS1 and KS2 toilets.  I am pleased to say that, with your support at home and our 

words in school, the message seems to have hit home.  KS2 monitors are also ensuring proper use of 

the toilets.  We will continue to monitor next term but in the meantime, thank you.   

The children have enjoyed a number of Easter events this week.  Collective worship this term has 

been gearing up to to Easter and I am so pleased that the children have  a good understanding of 

why we enjoy chocolate eggs (and bunnies) for example.  They have a good knowledge about Lent 

and Palm Sunday - please do ask them to explain at home.  A huge thank you to the PTFA for 

providing the children with a lovely breakfast and egg hunt.  The Easter bonnets (what a turn out) 

looked lovely also.  I do hope that you all receive a chocolate treat during the holiday.   



Please take the time to read through this version of the news and do share with friends and family.  

Please share the pictures with the children and do signpost them to TEAMS where they will see my 

Easter message.. Hawthorn class will NEED to visit Teams to keep up with their SATS prep.  Year 4 

certainly need to spend time on TTRS! 

See you all soon when we return in the summer... 

Mr Scott  

Do check out the summer term learning planners that will appear on TEAMS in class files sections as 

and when staff have completed them.  The children will also be able to read their class news and 

check out spellings for the summer term.  All of these docs will also be available on the school 

website.  Please read them and use to help at home with learning.  (Links below to relevant locations 

at www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk)  

Learning Planners - Medium Term Overviews - Cottingham Primary 

Spellings - Literacy - Cottingham Primary 

Class News - Newsletters - Cottingham Primary 

In addition to this news.  Please look out for news of a football fundraiser that Mr Stafford is hosting 

alongside the PTFA.  The last football fundraiser was very popular.  You might want to begin 

collecting sponsors during the holiday!  A sponsor form will be sent home soon and paper copies 

provided upon our return next term.  

Safeguarding  

 

Safeguarding trumps everything we do.  Through the regular newsletter, website and posters 

around the school, we believe you are kept well informed of who to contact when you have a 

safeguarding concern.  All schools have a DSL (Designated Safeguarding Lead) and that is Mr Scott.  

He is joined by a DDSL (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) who is Mrs Wilson.  Mrs Cox 

(Pictured) and Mrs Lloyd are now also DDSL's as from last week, who you can also contact with any 

concerns.  More info can be found at Safeguarding - Cottingham Primary Always remember that 

Safeguarding is 'everyone's responsibility.'    The safeguarding team meet at least three times per 

term and discuss any open safeguarding concerns ranging from poor attendance to pupil welfare 

and safety.  We use an online reporting system called My Concern which allows us to track and look 

for patterns for any pupil in the school past and present.   

https://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/
http://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/Page/DocumentsFileMenu?FiletypeID=35
http://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/Page/Subject02
http://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/Page/Newsletters
http://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/Page/Safeguarding


Road Safety! 

I am pleased to announce the Installation of a new speed aware sign along the bend towards and 

from the direction of Bringhurst.  I have wanted such a sign for sometime and it can now be seen - 

warning motorists of their speed as they approach the school.  Along with the clearly marked zebra 

crossing, working pelican lights and sensible parking! This is another method to ensure the safety of 

everyone including the children.  Thank you to everyone who has been involved in the planning and 

funding stages for the speed sign.  We are lucky to have such caring volunteers within the 

community.   

 



Year 6 Easter revision  

 

SATs revision 

Hi everyone- as promised at parent day, Mrs Wason ahs put a number of revision resources for SATs 

on Teams- in the files section. Please access these over the next few weeks to allow your child a 

chance to practise for our reading, grammar and maths tests. There are also numerous past papers 

available to download for free and practise on the following 

site: https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/national-curriculum-assessments-practice-

materials#key-stage-2-past-papers A reminder to all that the dates for the SATs test this year is the 

9th- 12th May with tests taking place on each of these days. We will send a letter nearer the time 

with precise details. 

Please do contact Mrs Wason with any questions etc on f.wason@cottingham.pdet.org.uk 

Many thanks for all of your support and have a great Easter.  

Governors Update  

 

A key role of being a School Governor is to monitor various aspects of the school which includes; 

Safeguarding, Health & Safety, Staff Wellbeing, Community Engagement amongst many others.   

  

Recently, a review of the school’s Equality Information Statement took place. Overall the aim is to 

eliminate discrimination, advance equality and foster good relations. Our school has established five 

objectives to be assessed against and currently includes; cultural development, pupils to all be given 

similar opportunities, creating an accessible environment, eradicate prejudice and close gaps in pupil 

attainment. More details can be found here;  

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fcollections%2Fnational-curriculum-assessments-practice-materials%23key-stage-2-past-papers&data=05|01|head%40cottingham.pdet.org.uk|98515c7a748749346db308db311eede0|cacaa539b2814bcdb3caa62357172f42|1|0|638157781127338104|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=7ZQ7ZrR6H0l62hdhDpsLKbmdVX5n5FxFSv0Wzd3z0QI%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fcollections%2Fnational-curriculum-assessments-practice-materials%23key-stage-2-past-papers&data=05|01|head%40cottingham.pdet.org.uk|98515c7a748749346db308db311eede0|cacaa539b2814bcdb3caa62357172f42|1|0|638157781127338104|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=7ZQ7ZrR6H0l62hdhDpsLKbmdVX5n5FxFSv0Wzd3z0QI%3D&reserved=0


equality_information_objectives_policy_(sept_2019_-_sept_2023).pdf (cottinghamprimary.co.uk)  

  

This statement is due for review this September, so please let us know how well you think the school 

is achieving its objectives and also put forward your thoughts for how we can improve going 

forwards.  

  

Please direct your feedback to David Sharman at d.sharman@cottingham.pdet.org.uk  

DT Journey 

The children in KS2 have all been travelling along a DT journey this term.  All learning in Oak, Beech 

and Hawthorn has included investigating joins.  Oak class for example began by deconstructing a 

range of packaging to see how the 3D shape had been made.  They then used their observations to 

design and put together their own nets.  Children in Beech and Hawthorn began by looking at joins 

used in real life structures such as the Iron Bridge in Shropshire.  They then investigated further to 

see which joins were the stronger.  You can see from the picture stacks how the learning has 

developed.   You will also have seen the DT journey in Oak and Beech over the last week.  The 

children have certainly enjoyed their DT learning.  

 

http://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/Content/documents/Policies/equality_information_objectives_policy_(sept_2019_-_sept_2023).pdf


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Hire me? 

With the lighter evenings now upon us, we are able to offer the opportunity to hire the all weather 

surface.  We can offer a reasonable hourly rate suitable for 1:1 coaching, small group coaching or 



possibly birthday parties.  If you are interested, please email head@cottingham.pdet.org.uk for 

further information.  Please do share this information with anyone that you believe could be 

interested.  On the odd occasion we cam also look at hiring out the pitch for a birthday party. Again, 

contact Mr Scott for further details including costs and availability. 

 

 

mailto:head@cottinham.pdet.org.uk


Managing Anger  

HANDLING ANGER IN THE FAMILY (EVENING) 

This 4 session course focuses on how you and your child can understand and manage anger in a safe 

and healthy way. 

Date and time: Wednesday evenings 7:00-9:00pm, 19th April - 10th May 2023 

Cost: £12.50 per household including accompanying parent handbook (RRP. £9.99), additional 

resources and goodies. Bursary places are available for parents who qualify (providing a 50% 

discount on registration). 

Book here: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/556624096657 

TTRS 

 

Please encourage children to log into Times Tables Rock Stars at home.  In year 4 this week, approx 

67% of the children achieved a score of 20+/25..Not only will daily practise improve these scores in 

assessments, it will improve all round maths knowledge and understanding.  Along with My Maths, 

completing TTRS is a part of our expected homework.  Have some fun and set up mini home 

challenges...At any time your children can challenge their friends or class teacher.  Quite often, Mr 

Scott is challenged and well beaten!  Try a home - family challenge? Can the children beat the 

adults? 

Tennis anyone? 

Children from Cottingham CofE have enjoyed the tennis centre holiday sessions before.  Your child 

does not have to be a tennis player.  They will have a fun time and learn new skills in the super 

tennis dome that we have on our door step.   If children attend we would love to hear about it via 

Twitter.  Who knows - we may have a future Wimbledon winner amongst us!! 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2F556624096657&data=05|01|headteacher%40cottingham.pdet.org.uk|dd3efc6338314294eecb08db2c3ddd79|cacaa539b2814bcdb3caa62357172f42|1|0|638152416590528803|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=OcXVZ1uoJwMa8bdD%2B%2BmmeRyEPjsAoWwvIlqDQwCsWX8%3D&reserved=0


 

Easter Activities  

As we lead up to the Easter break, children in Ash and Willow class have enjoyed a number of Easter 

themed activities including making chocolate nests and cards.  Who remembers making chocolate 

nests at school?  Look out for a fluffy, yellow chick!  Also, the whole school enjoyed a super PTFA 

Easter breakfast.  They all looked amazing in their Easter bonnets as they tucked into fruit and a 

variety of pastries (with jam/syrup).  Have a look through these picture stacks to see more of the 

activities from the week.  THANK YOU to our wonderful PTFA for helping prepare the breakfast and 

egg hunt!   



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Award Winners 

 

 

Well done to all of the latest Headteacher award winners... 

 



 

Well done to all of the latest Star of the Week award winners... 

 



 

Well done to all of the latest Playground award winners... 

 

Well done to all of the latest Wonderful Writers... 

Parent Days 

Mrs Wason enjoyed meeting parents/carers this week.  If you were unable to attend or missed your 

appointment, please email f.wason@cottingham.pdet.org.uk Thank you to everyone who came 

along to no doubt listen to super news about learning in Hawthorn class.  

Bicycle Safety  

Children from year 5 have been learning various bicycle safety skills this week.  The cycle storage has 

been well used to house lots of super looking bicycles.  The main message being given during the 

mailto:f.wason@cottingham.pdet.org.uk


first session of the week was, 'use both breaks.'  We hope that what is learnt during the sessions will 

then ensure safe and careful cyclists when out and about.  The children are all very lucky to have 

really smart bicycles and helmets too.  Please do encourage and support your children to cycle to 

school anytime.  The shelter is there for them to use! 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Term Dates 

 

Academic Year 2022 to 2023 

The term dates for the 2022 to 2033 academic year have now been confirmed. 

Term 1 

Thursday 1 September 2022 

Friday 21 October 2022 



Term 2 

Monday 31 October 2022 

Friday 16 December 2022 

Term 3 

Tuesday 3 January 2023 

Friday 10 February 2023 

Term 4 

Monday 20 February 2023 

Thursday 30 March 2023 

Term 5 

Monday 17 April 2023 

Friday 26 May 2023 

Term 6 

Monday 5 June 2023 

Friday 21 July 2023 

INSET Days 2022 to 2023 

• Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September 2022 

• Monday 31st October 2022 

• Tuesday 3rd January 2023  

• Friday 31st March 2023 

Additional Bank Holiday 

An additional bank holiday in honour of the Coronation of His Majesty King Charles III will take place 

on Monday 8th May 2023. As this date had previously been announced as the first day of the 2023 

key stage 2 (KS2) test week in England, a change to the KS2 test schedule next year will be necessary. 

Ministers have considered the situation carefully and have decided that KS2 tests will take place in 

the same week with tests following the usual order but each taking place one day later than 

originally planned. As such, the new schedule will be: 

• Tuesday 9th May: English grammar, punctuation and spelling (GPS) papers 1 (questions) 

and 2 (spelling) 

• Wednesday 10th May: English reading paper 

• Thursday 11th May: mathematics papers 1 (arithmetic) and 2 (reasoning) 

Friday 12th May: mathematics paper 3 (reasoning)   

INSET Days 2023 to 2024 



Mon 4th/Tues 5th Sep 

Thurs 4th/Fri 5th Jan 

Mon 26th Feb  

Magnificent Minds 

 

Thank you to our 'Magnificent, Magnificent Mind Team' for all their hard this term. Next term we 

will be starting work towards obtaining 'The Healthy Schools Award'......watch this space!!!! 

Thank you to Grace in Year 5 for the newsletter that you can read below: 

 



King Charles III Coronation - Menu 

If at any time your child would like a hot lunch (or packed) please do order with plenty of time.  From 

time to time, children do say that they do not like a particular lunch.  When ordering lunches it might 

be a good idea to do this with children to ensure that lunches ordered are enjoyed.  

 

Musical performances 

As always, parents/carers, staff and pupils were wowed with a performance by the children who 

have been enjoying drumming, guitar and singing this term.  For some of the children it was their 

first performance.  They are so brave to perform in front of an audience and should be very proud of 

themselves.  Thank you to parents/carers who support the musical tuition offer as without it, we 

would not be able to offer such a range of tuition.  Cecilia, Jamie and Joe work hard every week 

ensuring that the children not only enjoy music but also learn and make progress.  Look out for 

various summer events as you may well be able to enjoy a performance or two!  Look out for choir 

letters that have been sent home this week!   

'Really enjoyed the drumming concert today, you have some very talented musicians in the making. 

Love listening to the whole school getting behind them singing along & wriggling about to the 

music, fab performances & afternoon of entertainment. Well done all.'  We love messages like this 

showing that our music offer is well received.   



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Will write again soon....... 
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